
 
  Volume 44, Issue 3 November 2023 

 
 

www.gwinnettquiltersguild.org 
 

FELLOWSHIP 9:30 MEETING 10:00 NOVEMBER 14TH 
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Cannon Cause  
November Warm items for Kids       December Feed my Lambs - 

      Individually wrapped foods 

Presidents Message 
Dear Gwinnett Quilters: 

The following is from an essay by Catherine Roberts, Founder of the Quilts of Valor Foundation. 
November 11 th is Veteran’s Day. A day to express our deepest appreciation to all those who have 
served. 

 

Veteran’s Day Thoughts 

 

At the end of World War I, the war to end all wars, on the 11th hour of the 11th day of the 11th 
month, the world paused to celebrate the dawn of peace. It was a brief peace, to be sure, but at 
the time, it seemed full of hope. The day was “Armistice Day”, later becoming “Veteran’s Day”, in 
recognition of the sacrifices made by those who have served in the Armed Forces. 

Today we celebrate the sacrifices of our service members in many wars and in keeping the peace 
in between. The day has never been more important, more vivid, more necessary than today. Poli-
tics aside, our veterans go where they are ordered, do what they must, and deserve our most  
heartfelt thanks. The stress they undergo to leave family, friends, career and country, to fight 
for us, is beyond civilian capacity to comprehend. Join us in honoring them for doing what few 
would choose to do, but what must be done, and was done by the best of us. We are forever in the 
debt of these heroes and a day of honor does not even come close to repayment.  



 

 

NOVEMBER’S PROGRAM:  
November 14 – Tara Miller from The Quilt District 

Tara Miller is a quilt designer, maker, and enthusiast.  She comes to us 
from The Quilt District in Atlanta.  Tara has published patterns and arti-
cles in numerous quilting magazines. She produces Quiltside Chats online 
with Quilt Folk magazine.   Her quilts have appeared in several juried 
shows, including Quilt Con in Atlanta February 2023. 

Tara spoke to us on zoom in our homes during Covid, but she is coming back in-person to share with 
us another program, “Graphic Quilts of the 20th Century”.  This presentation is packed with graphic, 
visually stunning quilts from the whole of the 20th century.  Many of these have surprisingly modern 
aesthetics!  Throughout the Presentation, Tara will put these quilts in context: historically, socially, 
artistically.  Tara will talk about some of our connections with the past that inform and inspire us in 
quilt making today.   

Workshop – November 15 – “Fan Girl, A Crazy Lady” 

9:00 – 3:00    Cannon Methodist Fellowship Hall 

Fee:  $35 – includes pattern                                   

Teacher:  Tara Miller 
With a circa 1910 crazy quilt as our inspiration, Tara will have us make fan blocks using 
simple, quick, and fun methods. Students can use decorative or straight stitches on 

their machine to create this quilt. She will show students how to use the simple herringbone embroidery 
stitch to add an additional layer of design to the straight-stitch applique. This workshop is great for the con-
fident beginner, but is also loads of fun for experienced piece makers. The result is a bold and graphic design! 
(Pattern has fabric requirements for a pillow front, table runner, and quilt.)  Bring usual sewing supplies and 
your machines.  Look at the picture of the quilt and decide what kind of fabrics you want to pull from your 
stash to make this quilt!  You can see a better picture on Tara’s website:  www.quiltdistrict.com 



 

 

Upcoming Guild Workshops 

      The November 
meeting is the 
second Tuesday of 
November. Novem-
ber 14th. 



 

 

Holiday Luncheon December 19 
Lunch Catered by Blue Rooster in Lawrenceville 

Place your order at the October or November Guild meeting.   

See Ginny Manning.  The price of the boxed lunch is $17.   

Choose One:   Chicken Salad sandwich   

   Turkey Sandwich 

   Ham Sandwich 

   Veggie Sandwich 

Lunch includes choice of bread – wheat, sourdough or croissant 

Choice of side – Pasta salad, potato salad or chips 

Choice of dessert – cookie or brownie 

 

 

Calling all Creative Members (that’s you!) 

Santa needs to find Mrs. Claus !  Quick! 

What to do:  Dress up as Mrs. Claus.  Santa 
will come looking for his help mate and 
choose his favorite.  Plump, skinny, old, 
young, traditional, modern, matronly, 
cranky, or sweet.  

 

Play Quilter’s Family Feud 

 

 

Table HosTing 
if you would like To HosT a Table, sign up aT THe program 

Table   

(Contact Jamie Jones if you have dietary issues) 

Prizes for Best Costume! Pull out stuff in your sewing 
room and get creative !! 

Each table is a “Family”.  Rack up points to see who will be 
the winning quilting family 



 

 

Vice-Presidents Message 
This month we will be collecting placemats for Meals on Wheels of Gwinnett.  

 

Thank you for all the wonderful pillows for Breast Cancer Awareness month.  

We had 469 in total that were packed into 26 vacuum bags. 
Thanks you to those who also donated the vacuum bags, it really 
makes a difference in getting the pillows delivered and for the hos-
pitals to store.  I made deliveries to Piedmont Eastside and to 
Northside Gwinnett last week but still have 40 so if you are aware of 
a treatment facility that could use them please contact me. 

 

Cannon Cause for November is: Cold Weather items- hats, mit-
tens, scarves, gloves, socks 

December is Feed My Lambs: these are individually wrapped or 
packaged foods that children can prepare on their own over the 
school holiday break. 

January is canned goods. TP and women's personal items are al-
ways needed. 

Joyce Taylor, Vice President 

Gwinnett Quilters Guild 

Gift Baskets are Back! 
*  Put a return address sticker on a dollar bill to enter the Gift Basket 
Drawings.  Enter as many times as you want ! 

*  Volunteer to make a Gift Basket.  The maker of the Basket gets to keep 
all the $1 votes!!  (this activity is not designed to be a fundraiser for the Guild.  It’s a fund-
raiser for the Basket Maker!) 

 

 

Volunteer:  Make a special holiday dessert to share with friends.  Des-
sert is provided, but we all know we love our sugar & spice at the Holi-
days.   

Sign up at the Program Table 

Sign up at the Program Table to Make a Basket 



 

 

November’s Birthdays  

Gretchen Cuthbert 
Joan Beattie 
Louise Goodwin 
Mary Myers 
Avie Swafford 
Susan Gordon 
Jacquie Patrick 
Cynthia Williams 
Sharon Overstreet 
Debbie Frey 



 

 

Just For You  
Just For You News 

Thanks to the generosity of long time Guild member, Ann Gravelle, I will have several kits for you to make quilts at 
the table this month. Ann was a prolific contributor to the J4U program and wants her hand selected fabric used 
to make quilts as she is no longer physically able. Ann now lives in Massachusetts with 
her daughter. 

Susan Gordon was the free quilting winner last month. Congratulations Susan! Remem-
ber, if you show me a finished top you get one chance, a finished quilt you get two 
chances in the drawing to win a free longarm J4U quilting service. Hope to see you at 
the J4U table on the 21st! 

Gwinnett Quilts  

   of Valor Quilters  

 Gwinnett Quilts of Valor - November 16, 2023 meeting 

 

Thank you - Gwinnett Quilter's Guild for the opportunity to share with you last month, the Quilts of 
Valor story and how we got started here in Gwinnett County.  I hope you enjoyed our program and 
would like to join us this month to see firsthand the work of our group.  Bring yourself to visit and 
probably get put to work cutting or ironing, bring some hand sewing or bring your machine and sewing 
supplies - if you join, we have pre-cut kits to get you jump started. 

 

We sew from 10am - 2pm, with lunch and a short business meeting at Noon.  In addition to sewing, 
this month we are hosting an Award Ceremony honoring several veterans in our area.  
The Ceremony will begin at 12:30pm, following our short lunch meeting. 
 

WHAT:  Gwinnett Quilts of Valor Quilters 

WHEN:  Thursday, November 16th   10am-2pm, Award Ceremony 12:30 pm 

WHERE:  St. Lawrence Catholic Church ~ 319 Grayson Hwy. ~ Lawrenceville 30046 



 

 

 



 

 
 

Placemats are due at the November Meeting 
Placemats for our Christmas luncheon in December has become a tradition for our Gwinnett Quilt 
Guild...but our meeting is too late to distribute them so we’re collecting them at the November 
meeting.  The size, and style are up to you and your creativity.  They can, but don’t have to, be 
Christmas themed.  If you decide to make a pair, please safety pin them to-
gether...some of our Seniors are still couples...what a nice thoughtful gift        

for them.  Thanks in advance for your help and generosity  of  time, talent and fab-
rics again this year. 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

GLASS Bee News 
 

On October 6th , seven wonderful women of the GLAS Bee held a sew-in to make items for the survivors of the La-
haina, HI fires.  Peggy McIntire donated a bolt of cheerful yellow daisy fabric and others added to the fabric supply 
from their own stashes.  We met at Joanne Jones' wonderful studio and set up shop where we sewed speedily for a 
couple of hours.  We produced 25 pillowcases and 10 drawstring bags to be sent to the Sewing Hui on Maui to be 
distributed to those who have lost their homes. 
 
We hope they will be comforted by our donations and these items will remind them for a long time that people who 
lived very far away, in the greater Atlanta area (Georgia), 
cared about them in their time of need. 
 
Enormous thanks to Joanne, Merri, Sheila, Pam, Luanna and Barbara. 
 
Rita Kennedy 

2024 Winter Retreat 
Sign up now for the 2024 GQG Winter retreat is full for overnight retreaters. 

There are spots available for day retreaters. 

Day Quilters:  includes lunch (pay full amount at sign-up) $20 Per Day 

 

Payment is due in full by  12/31/2023. 

Make checks out to the Gwinnett Quilters’ Guild  

 

Bring the filled out retreat form and a check to sign up for the retreat. 

 
See Lynn Harned if you want to be added to the waiting list for overnight retreaters. 



 

 



 

 

Don’t forget your star blocks.  This the last month to turn them in. 


